
 
 
Letter to All Citizens of Monticello City 
 
 
 
January 30, 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Citizens of Monticello, 
 
We hope this message finds you well. As we move through the winter season, we want to remind everyone of a 
couple of important matters that will help keep our community safe and sustainable. 
 
Fire Safety: We are currently experiencing a particularly dry winter, which means that the risk of wildfires is 
elevated. We ask all residents to take a moment to assess their properties and address any tall weeds or grasses that 
have grown throughout the year. Keeping those areas trimmed and clear is an important measure to reduce fire 
hazards and protect our community. It is a small step that will have a significant impact in preventing potential fires as 
well as beautifying the community. 
 
Water Conservation: We would also like to remind everyone to be mindful of water usage during this time. Our 
winter snowpack levels have not yet reached the point we would like to see, and the dry conditions may affect our 
water reserves. Please be conscious of your water consumption, especially with outdoor watering and unnecessary 
usage indoors. Small changes, like shortening showers, and fixing leaks, can help ensure we continue to have 
adequate water for all. 
 
We appreciate your cooperation and understanding in these matters. Together, we can help safeguard our 
community’s well-being during this dry season and beyond. If you need more information or have questions, please 
reach out to the City Office by phone 435-587-2271 or stop by the office.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/Bayley Hedglin  /s/Nathan Chamberlian 
City Mayor  City Councilmen 
 
/s/George Rice /s/Kevin Dunn 
City Councilmen City Councilmen 
 
/s/Ron Skinner /s/Kirk Crowley 
City Councilmen City Councilmen 

 


